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May 2021 
 

Mark Your Calendars! 
 

Sundays: Worship 10:15am* 

Faith Formation for Children & Adults:  

No Sunday Morning Meetings in June 
 

 May 30 – Lord’s Prayer Discussion 1:30 PM 

 June 1 – Personnel Committee 7:00 PM 

 June 2 – Mission Committee 7:30 PM 

 June 3 – Nominating Committee 7:30 PM 

 June 5 – Men’s Fellowship 9:00 to 10:30 AM – 

Tom Edward’s garage 

 June 6 – Lord’s Prayer Discussion 1:30 PM 

 June 7 – Women 70 and older Fellowship 

6:30 PM – Gazebo 

 June 9 – Deacons 6:30 PM 

 June 10 – Session 7:00 PM 

 June 12 – Men’s Fellowship 9:00 to 10:30 AM – 

Tom Edward’s garage 

 June 12 – Lima Rescue Mission 4:30 PM 

 June 13 – Lord’s Prayer Discussion 1:30 PM 

 June 14 – Women’s Fellowship 6:30 PM – 

Gazebo 

 June 19 – Men’s Fellowship 9:00 to 10:30 AM – 

Tom Edward’s garage 

 June 20 – Lord’s Prayer Discussion 1:30 PM 

 June 21 – Women’s Fellowship 6:30 PM – 

Gazebo 

 June 26 – Men’s Fellowship 9:00 to 10:30 AM – 

Tom Edward’s garage 

 June 26 – Gazebo Dedication Ceremony 

12:00 PM 

 June 27 – Newsletter Items Deadline to Cindy 

 June 28 – Women’s Fellowship 6:30 PM – 

Gazebo 
 

*Outdoor Worship on the Lawn: bring a lawn chair; masks 

optional for outdoor gatherings; if inclement weather, 

service will move indoors.  Session's current pandemic 

protocols for indoor gatherings remain in effect until June 

2, when the state-wide pandemic health orders are set to be 

removed.  Session will determine updated protocols by 

June 10 to go into effect June 13.  Every week, regardless 

of in-person worship status, online worship will be made 

available by Sunday evening on our Facebook page and our 

website.

WORSHIP SCHEDULE 
 

Sunday, May 30 – Outdoor Worship 

Trinity Sunday 

Liturgist: Jeremy Szabo 

Hymn Singers: Tanya Best and George Stultz 

Oboe Duets: Linda Sycks and Jerry Szabo 

Sound: Bob Hursh / Camera: Tammie Hursh 

Slides: Diane Winebar 

Acolyte: Avery Talavinia 
 

Sunday, June 6 – Outdoor Worship 

3 Cents a Meal Offering  
Liturgist: Linda Sycks 

Hymn Singers: Lori Schmidt & Dick McGarrity 

Jazz Trio 

Sound: Jay McCracken / Camera: Ryan Brauen 

Slides: Julia Szabo 

Acolytes: Avery Talavinia and Bowen Hochstetler 

Usher: Chris Hochstetler 
 

Sunday, June 13 – Communion 

Little Free Pantry Offering 

Liturgist: Dave Sycks 

Hymn Singers: Linda & Dave Sycks 

Sound: Bob Hursh / Camera: Tammie Hursh 

Slides: Diane Winebar 

Acolytes: Owen and Clara Brauen and  

Robbie McGarrity 

Ushers: Ryan and Sarah Brauen 
 

Sunday, June 20 – Father’s Day 

Celebrate Men of Church 
Liturgist: Phill Talavinia 

Hymn Singers: Tanya Best and George Stultz 
Sound: Jeff Gillen / Camera: Tenna Rhonemus 

Slides: Talavinias 

Acolytes: McVettas 

Ushers: Lori Schmidt and Cindy Gillen 
 

Sunday, June 27 

Liturgist: Tenna Rhonemus 

Hymn Singers: Tenna Rhonemus & Don Brauen 

Sound: Mike Rhonemus / Camera: Julia Szabo 

Slides: Cathy Carroll 

Acolyte: Avery Talavinia and Robbie McGarrity 

Ushers: Clair and Diane Winebar 

https://www.facebook.com/pg/blufftonpc/videos/
http://blufftonpc.org/index.html


Pastor’s Letter: More Change? 
 

The only constant in life is change, said the Greek 

philosopher Heraclitus.  This seems true of most 

times, especially as we have adjusted and adapted for 

the past 15 months to the COVID-19 pandemic. 
 

Some changes are good: more people are now 

protected from COVID-19, which means fewer 

people are getting seriously sick and dying from the 

virus than a year ago.  Some changes are confusing: 

protocols are being added or eliminated sometimes 

overnight, and they do not all apply equally to 

everyone.  Some changes are bad: our country is 

experiencing increased hate crimes against Asian 

Americans and Jewish Americans. 
 

We cannot avoid change.  We can, however, enact 

changes of our own – to enhance the good ones 

we’ve observed, to clarifying the confusing ones, and 

to resist the bad ones. 
 

We also cannot predict the future. However, we can 

make choices that we believe will benefit our 

families, our communities, and our world. (Thy 

kingdom come…) We can do our part to prevent 

others from getting sick.  We can spend time with 

those who are lonely or grieving.  We can share our 

resources with the church to support its ministries, or 

with individuals or other organizations with whom 

we feel a strong sense of connection or compassion. 
 

If we try to avoid change in life, we will never be 

successful for long.  If we can learn to accept – even 

to embrace – change, we will be able to meet new 

challenges and circumstances with openness and 

courage, rather than with fear and anger. 
 

As Christians, we do not just read the Bible as a book 

of ancient texts; we seek meaning from Scripture for 

our own lives.  The gift of the Holy Spirit was not 

finished at Pentecost – the gift continues for each of 

us today.  In John 3, Jesus says to Nicodemus, “The 

wind blows where it chooses, and you hear the sound 

of it, but you do not know where it comes from or 

where it goes.  So it is with everyone who is born of 

the Spirit.”  Our faith will change us – and with the 

Spirit’s guidance, we will change the world – for 

good. 
 

 In Christ, 

 
 

Praying Like Jesus: The Lord’s Prayer  

Sermon & Discussion Series 
Pastor Karol is currently offering a sermon series on 

the Lord’s Prayer.  An accompanying time of 

discussion will take on Sunday afternoons from 1:30-

2:30 PM, in the church gazebo or fellowship hall.  

Both series will run through June 20. 
 

Worship by Phone Discontinued 
Due to low participation and continued technical 

difficulties, Bluffton Presbyterian Church will 

discontinue the Zoom call-in for morning worship for 

now.  You may still receive the printed service 

information by mail or a DVD recording of weekly 

worship by request if you do not attend in person or 

join on Facebook. 

 

Invitation to At-Home Worshippers 
Would you like to participate in worship from home?  

How about recording a video greeting or a personal 

testimony?  We want to involve our online and 

homebound participants in more integral ways.  If 

interested, please reach out to Pastor Karol or any 

member of the worship committee to make 

arrangements. 
 

Invitation to Membership 
If you have recently found a home here at Bluffton 

Presbyterian Church, you are invited to consider 

joining our congregation.  Talk to Pastor Karol or any 

member of session (see back page) to find out more.  

Educational opportunities can be offered for you to 

become more familiar with our church’s history, 

mission, and more.  The primary profession of faith 

for members is this: to proclaim Jesus Christ as your 

Lord and Savior.  We are eager to welcome you as a 

vital and active member of our Christian fellowship. 
 



Highlights of May Session Meeting 

 
 

 Approved following requested time off for Pastor 

Karol – Service to the Greater Church: November 

3 - 6, 12 - 14 (including Sunday, November 14) 

for Louisville Presbyterian Theological Seminary 

Alum Board Meeting and MVP Rekindle Youth 

Retreat at Kirkmont Center; Continuing 

Education: November 15-18 for CREDO.  

Pastoral Care: 22 phone calls, 8 visits/ 

in-person conversations, and 12 greeting cards 

sent.  Concerns of church family were shared.  

Congregational Activities: Worship, supervision 

and year-end review of Faith Formation intern, 

committee meetings, House of Hindenach 

meeting on sound system, Youth Group, Lord’s 

Prayer discussion group, and Claralice Circle. 

Community Engagement Activities: Bluffton 

Community Preschool Board Meeting Zoom, 

interview with Findlay Courier reporter about 

new BPC Gazebo, and BAMA Meeting Zoom.  

Presbytery/Greater Church Activities:  

Moderate Ottawa Session Zoom, potential 

Inquirer (in ministry ordination process) Zoom, 

Discipleship Commission Zoom, Discipleship 

Commission Presbytery-Wide Zoom Gathering, 

New Pastors’ Group Zoom, and MVP Leaders 

Space for Grace Zoom. 
 

 Justin Byers (House of Hindenach) met with 

sound techs and others to discuss audio and other 

technical issues related to livestreaming. 

Soundboard was reconfigured/adjusted.  Asked 

Justin to work up some proposals for new 

equipment purchase options that meet our needs.  

He’s also been asked about options for a simple 

sound system setup for the gazebo.  Ryan Brauen 

donated/installed software on the sanctuary 

computer so DVDs can be burned at the church.  

Owen and Ryan volunteered to burn DVDs for 

MMH and others when Dave Van Eman is away. 
 

 Approved to receive Laura From’s resignation as 

Deacon with regret (1½ yrs. left on term).  With 

Laura’s resignation as Deacon, Chris Hochstetler 

has agreed to serve as Moderator. 
 

 Approved hiring Adam Shanaman as Faith 

Formation Intern for 2021-2022 academic school 

year. 

 

 Little Free Pantry – community use continues 

with donations maintaining supplies.  Bluffton 

Food Pantry dropped off items because their 

demand has been lower and storage is getting 

tight.  Frontline Worker Recognition – some 

money remains in the BAMA account, but area 

frontline businesses have been visited.  Special 

thanks to Sue Van Eman and Lynda Best for their 

help with deliveries.  Clean Up Bucket Project – 

congregation will be invited to sponsor a bucket 

or donate items toward the project.  Lima Rescue 

Mission Drive – planning on another collection 

drive for the Lima Rescue Mission. 
 

 Approved request by “60's Survivors Band” to 

use Gazebo for a concert on Friday, July 30 and 

allow opportunity to play for tips.  Approved 

request from Village of Bluffton to begin 

easement proposal process for electrical 

conduit/wire – electrical line/pullbox.  New 

digital sign and Gazebo have filled current load 

amount and therefore they need additional to be 

used with Blaze of Lights Display. 
 

 Approved Medical Leave Policy.  In cases of 

severe illness (mental or physical), injury, or 

disability, non-clergy employees will receive up 

to 60 days for a medical leave of absence with 

full salary or average monthly rate for hourly 

employees.  Clergy will be covered by Maumee 

Valley Presbytery’s Leave Policy.  If additional 

time would be needed, Personnel Committee 

should be consulted. 
 

 Gazebo has been installed and being utilized!  

Article about Gazebo on front page of Findlay 

Courier.  Wendell Badertscher will begin 

electrical installation this week – includes 8 

electrical outlets, off/on switch for overhead 

lights, installation of overhead fixtures, and 

running conduit from church to gazebo.  

Overhead lights to double as security lighting 

with motion detector option.  Mark Burkholder 

will construct ramp (dirt, stones) to make area 

ready for concrete.  Stratton Greenhouses will 

follow up with landscaping and reseeding, 

including area in front of sign. 



Worship Committee Report 
 

 
 

Zoom phone-in for Sunday worship is discontinued 

for now.  Anyone who is unable to attend worship in 

person or does not use a computer can receive the 

printed service by mail or a DVD of the service.  Just 

contact Diane Winebar or any worship committee 

member.  We don’t want you to miss out! 
 

Upcoming outdoor worship services are planned for 

May 30, June 6, July 11, August 8, and September 5 

(Labor Day weekend).  We’ll worship in the 

sanctuary if we have inclement weather on these 

dates. 
 

Communion will be celebrated the second Sunday of 

June and September because of our plans to be 

outdoors on our regular first Sundays. 
 

 
 

April 2021 Financial Report 
 

General Fund Budgeted Items 

Balance January 1, 2021 $  XXXXXX 

Receipts thru April 30 XXXXXX 

Transfer of special receipts received 

in 2020 to 2021 budgeted items XXXXXX 

Expenses thru April 30 (XXXXXX) 

Balance April 30, 2021 $XXXXXX 
 

Thank you for financially supporting the church’s 

budget. 

Your Values –  

The Opportunity of Estate Planning 

As we know, regardless of the size of one’s assets, it 

is each person’s responsibility to have an estate plan 

for the sake of families and loved ones.  Fortunately, 

this “chore” also represents our best opportunity to 

ensure that our resources are used consistently with 

our values and passions, namely: our family and 

loved ones, church, and other causes that move us. 

 

As a service available to all of us, the Presbyterian 

Foundation provides resources that explain the estate 

planning process and options in non-technical 

language.  The resources are presented in a manner to 

help ensure that your plans best reflect your values 

and the best interests of your family and loved ones, 

regardless of whether that includes a current or future 

gift to the church. 
 

As a good starting point (or a handy reminder and 

overview of estate planning options for those who’ve 

thought about this, but not taken action), the 

Stewardship and Finance Committee recommends 

reading through the Presbyterian Foundation’s 

“Composing a Legacy – A Guide to Charitable Estate 

Planning” brochure, available at the URL below, or 

printed in the church office. You may also speak with 

any committee member, who would be glad to assist 

you in finding additional resources.  Committee 

members include Craig Bowman, Barb Fett, Dick 

McGarrity, George Stultz, Julia Szabo, Clair Winebar, 

and Pastor Karol. 
 

https://www.presbyterianfoundation.org/wp-

content/uploads/2017/09/10011-PFD-Composing-a-

Legacy-Rebrand-F-nocrops.pdf 

 

With our appreciation for your past, present, and 

future support of Bluffton Presbyterian Church, 

The Stewardship and Finance Committee. 

 

FAITH FORMATION 
 

Adult Faith Formation 

Sunday Mornings on Zoom 9:00 – 9:30 AM 

We are currently studying weekly writings from the 

Presbyterian Outlook, which can be found at 

https://pres-outlook.org/category/ministry-

resources/looking-into-the-lectionary/. 

https://www.presbyterianfoundation.org/wp-content/uploads/2017/09/10011-PFD-Composing-a-Legacy-Rebrand-F-nocrops.pdf
https://www.presbyterianfoundation.org/wp-content/uploads/2017/09/10011-PFD-Composing-a-Legacy-Rebrand-F-nocrops.pdf
https://www.presbyterianfoundation.org/wp-content/uploads/2017/09/10011-PFD-Composing-a-Legacy-Rebrand-F-nocrops.pdf
https://blufftonpc.us10.list-manage.com/track/click?u=e75e9b5fbf828f54256ab8935&id=285073fc92&e=49885f4651
https://blufftonpc.us10.list-manage.com/track/click?u=e75e9b5fbf828f54256ab8935&id=285073fc92&e=49885f4651


Children's Church & Nursery (formerly called 

Nursery) 
Children’s Church & Nursery for age’s newborn 

through 5th grade has reopened!  Our teachers are 

Kori Phipps and Shawna Anderson.  Older kids are 

encouraged to remain in the sanctuary through Time 

For Young Christians. 
 

Vacation Bible School Volunteers Needed 

Vacation Bible School will take place on July 18-22 

at St. Mary's Church.  Our participation will be from 

5:30 to 7:30 PM Sunday and 5:30 to 7:30 PM 

Thursday.  On Sunday we will present a skit based on 

Ananias (Acts 9:1-19) and on Thursday we will play 

party games and act out ways the first Christians 

showed Friendship and unity.  Each day we will do 

the same routine four times (once for each of four 

small groups).  If you would like to find our more or 

are interested in volunteering, please contact Dick 

McGarrity. 
 

Three of our 2021graduates 

 
Patrick Rhonemus, Megan Sycks, Libby McVetta 

 

Deacons News 
Laura From has resigned from her deacon position 

due to family circumstances.  Gift cards were 

purchased to assist Laura, Greg, and Yuji with 

anticipated travel expenses.  The Nominating 

Committee will meet to seek someone to fulfill the 

remainder of her term.  We are grateful for all Laura 

has done through her many years of service as a 

deacon.  With Laura’s resignation, Chris Hochstetler 

has agreed to begin serving as Moderator.  We plan 

to begin providing a gluten-free option for 

communion.  We have resumed home communion 

visits upon request.  Craig Bowman agreed to serve 

as the Deacon representative on the Nominating 

Committee this year. 

 

FELLOWSHIP 
 

Attention Guys! 

The Men’s Garage and Social Hour will begin 

Saturday, June 5 and will be held every Saturday 

after from 9:00 to 10:30 A.M.  No need to bring 

anything.  There will be coffee, chairs, and a 

bathroom (in the apartment).  Guys from high school 

age and up.  There is no commitment, just come 

when you can, and friends are welcome.  Held at 

Tom Edwards’s Garage – 190 Sunset Drive.  Please 

park on the street.  Rain or Shine. 
 

Ladies of the Church! 

There will be a ladies night held in the new church 

Gazebo every Monday evening at 6:30 PM.  The first 

Monday of the month (June 7, July 5, August 2, and 

September 6) will be for ONLY women 70 and older.  

The rest of the month will be for ALL ladies – high 

school age and older.  Chairs will be furnished.  If 

you want any snacks or a beverage, please bring your 

own.  This event will not take place in inclement 

weather. 
 

Coming in June! 

Betsey Angus will be hosting a pond party in late 

June or early July.  More information to be coming in 

church bulletin or weekly email. 

 

 
 

Lima Rescue Mission 
Thanks all who continue to support Pizza Night at 

Lima Rescue Mission. 

 

The Hursh’s have volunteered to serve the June 8 

Pizza Night and could use another couple of people 

to help.  The next pizza nights are July 10 August 14.  

If anyone is interested to serve or contribute, please 

contact Bob Hursh or the Mission Committee. 

 

Donations and volunteers are needed.  Please use 

Signup.com – https://signup.com/go/aCcGFHV or 

contact Bob Hursh.  Water and snack donations are 

due in the church kitchen by the Friday before each 

meal.  If you donate money, please submit a check 

(memo: LRM) to the church office or give online 

(www.blufftonpc.org/give) by the Wednesday before.  

Thanks to all!

https://signup.com/go/aCcGFHV
http://www.blufftonpc.org/give


 
 

Psalm 71 testifies that a foundation of faith 

established during childhood helps ensure lifelong 

faith and service.  The patterns and lessons 

established during these formative years continue to 

bear fruit throughout a person's life.  By participating 

in the Pentecost Offering, you are nurturing the faith 

of those who are the church to come – children, 

youth, and young adults. 
 

Kirkmont Center, an independent non-profit 

organization founded by the Presbyterian Church 

USA in 1963, has been selected to received 40% of 

this year’s Pentecost offering to make an impact in 

the lives of young people in our community. 

Kirkmont – “church on the mountain” – is located in 

Logan County near Bellefontaine, OH and their goal 

is to provide a renewing camp, outdoor education, or 

retreat experience.  The Center is holding a HOME 

Campaign to raise $10,000 to support operations and 

make improvements; visit their Facebook page to 

learn more about the success of the Campaign. 

 

The remaining 60% is used to support ministries of 

the Presbyterian Mission Agency in these ways: 

 
 

Gifts may be made by check in the offering plate, 

mailed to the church or by giving online 

https://www.blufftonpc.org/give.html 

now through May 31. 

 

Little Free Pantry 
Thanks to all of you who continue to support the 

Little Free Pantry with food items and money gifts.  

We were also fortunate to receive food items from 

the Bluffton Food Pantry recently, so supplies are 

good right now! 

 

 

May Schedule: 

May 31-June 6 – Sarah Brauen 

June 7-13 – Jodi Brauen 

June 14-20 – Carole Enneking 

June 21-27 – Pastor Karol 

June 28-July 4 – Diane Winebar 

 

Mennonite Home Communities of Ohio (MHCO) 

Updates and Opportunities 
 Elder Visitation: Please call to arrange an 

appointment for your visit.  For details see: 

https://mhcoliving.org/indoor-visitation-update/ 

 Employment opportunities: Including positions 

for Life Enrichment Coordinator, Maintenance, 

Child Care, Dietary, Home Health and Nursing. 

Please see: https://mhcoliving.org/careers/ 

 Volunteer Activities: We are starting indoor 

volunteering opportunities at all our campuses. 

For opportunities at each campus see: 

https://mhcoliving.org/volunteer-opportunities-at-

mhco/ 

 

 
 

****************************************** 

Bluffton Presbyterian Church, 

Thank you for your recent donation to the food 

pantry (April 29).  God Bless you! 

Bluffton Area Ministerial Association 

****************************************** 

 

Birthdays 
June 3 Carla Montgomery 

 4 Dusty Freed 

 6 Sheila Hurlburt 

  Donnas Stone 

 10 Andrew Van Horn 

 12 Lori Schmidt 

 16 Rowan Culbertson 

 17 Jeremy Enneking 

 19 Don Brauen 

  Chris Hochstetler 

 21 Linda Nelson 

 22 Sue Van Eman 

July 1 Brandie Wagner 

  Judith Evans 

 5 Dave Van Eman 

 6 Lisa Culbertson 

https://www.facebook.com/174313765992779/videos/726649207999695
https://www.blufftonpc.org/give.html
https://mhcoliving.org/indoor-visitation-update/
https://mhcoliving.org/careers/
https://mhcoliving.org/volunteer-opportunities-at-mhco/
https://mhcoliving.org/volunteer-opportunities-at-mhco/
https://www.churchart.com/subscriber/viewimages?topic_id=189&image_type=cl%2cph%2cpp%2cbc%2cca%2cmv%2cwt%2cnt%2cpt%2cft%2cch&page=13&ipp=10


Anniversaries 
 

(My apologies, I forgot to list last month.) 

 

May 11 Owen and Kay Ziessler 

  Bob and Tammie Hursh 

 19 Tyler and Jade Hochstetler 

 28 Don and Jodi Brauen 

June 4 Ryan and Sarah Brauen 

 10 Jeremy and Julie Szabo 

 16 John and Linda Nelson 

 18 Dave and Sue Van Eman 

 19 Tom and Marilyn Edwards 

 20 Lou and Tanya Best 

 22 Clair and Diane Winebar 

 23 Dick and Jayne McGarrity 

 29 Dwight and Jeannie Nichols 

July 3 Jim and Carole Enneking 
 

 

BPC Prayer Chain 

If you have a prayer request, please contact Craig 

Bowman.  PLEASE leave a message if no answer.  

Or call the church office with your prayer request, 

and we will pass along the information.  If you would 

like to add someone else to the prayer chain, please 

be sure to get their permission first.  Names and 

circumstances can be kept confidential, if desired.  

God knows for whom we pray.  If you would like to 

be part of the chain or would like more information, 

please contact Craig or another deacon. 
 

Small Groups 
Small groups will resume in September. 
 
 

 
 

Prayers of Sympathy for: 
Rebecca and Tom Hursey who have lost several 

loved ones in recent months. 
 

The Hursey and Chevalier families as Alice 

Chevalier (Rebecca Hursey’s sister-in-law) passed 

away over the weekend. 
 

Prayers of Joy for: 
Proud Grandparents Tenna and Mike Rhonemus 

share that Penelope Lynn was born on May 7 to 

Amanda and Casey Layer.  All are home and doing 

well. 
 

Laura From who is engaged to be married to Gregory 

Elwood! 
 

Ian Mullenhour (Colletta Mullenhour’s grandson) 

who is graduating from University of Dayton School 

of Law! 
 

Laura Edwards-Leeper (Tom and Marilyn’s 

daughter) is a clinical psychologist whose work was 

featured on the May 23 edition of 60 Minutes. 
 

We celebrate Adam Shanaman’s two years with us so 

far as our Faith Formation Intern, and we will 

welcome him back for his senior year! 

 

Prayers of Healing for: 

Yuji Elwood (5-year old son of Laura From’s fiancé 

Greg Elwood) was discharged from the hospital on 

May 19, after having brain surgery.  He will be 

receiving PT and OT in Findlay and is scheduled to 

begin radiation this summer in Cincinnati and then 

chemotherapy in the fall.  If you would like to 

support Laura, Greg, and Yuji at this time, cards may 

be sent to Laura’s parents, Tom and Rebecca Hursey. 
 

Gayle Marshall is in Blanchard Valley Hospital; she 

had surgery May 19 for colon cancer.  Upon 

recovery, she hopes to go to James Cancer Center for 

Treatment. 
 

Wendy Erford (Cathy Carroll’s friend) continues 

with physical and occupational therapy after 

suffering severe strokes. 
 

 
Celebration of Life 

Walter Schmidt 

Saturday, June 26 (anniversary date) 

at 11:00 a.m. 

Eastside Presbyterian Church, 

Fremont, OH 
Family present for visitation 9:00-10:30 

with Prelude starting at 10:30 a.m. 

https://www.churchart.com/subscriber/viewimages?keywords=prayers&entry_date=1%2f1%2f0001&image_type=cl%2cph%2cpp%2cbc%2cca%2cmv%2cwt%2cnt%2cpt%2cft%2cch&page=2&ipp=10


Peggy Hursey (Lynda Best’s mother) is on hospice 

care at Putnam Heritage Assisted Living in Ottawa. 

 

Ken Ruckzo (McCracken family friend) has brain 

cancer that has spread to other organs. 
 

Johnny (father of Adam Shanaman’s fiancé) is on 

dialysis at home and is waiting for a kidney 

transplant. 
 

Isaiah Martin (17-year-old son of Gayle Marshall’s 

cousin); needs to see a specialist in Cleveland for a 

scope of his throat. 
 

Kay Ziessler has been moved to Mennonite 

Memorial Home as of May 11 to continue her 

recovery from back surgery; she is in room 212. 
 

Roger Brodman (custodian) will have surgery for 

colon cancer on June 7. 
 

Krystal Nichols (Nick and Jeanie’s daughter-in-law) 

is in the hospital with pneumonia in an induced coma 

in Utah. 
 

Michele Barry (Gayle Marshall’s co-worker) had her 

baby early; baby is fine.  Michelle was on a heart 

bypass for a few days; now she is awake and got to 

meet her baby, but still has a long road ahead. 
 

Linda Francies (Bev Begg’s daughter) who will be 

having surgery soon. 
 

Those who live alone or in care facilities and less 

able to engage in meaningful connections with 

others, including Jane Benroth, Marilyn Bullock, 

Peggy Hursey, Sally Reeder, Hazel Rodabaugh, 

Dortha Radabaugh, Sheila Hurlburt, Jeanette Warren, 

and Ralph and Donnie Middleton. 
 

3 Cents A Meal Offering 

Three Cents a Meal invites every member of our 

congregation to prayerfully contribute a few cents at 

each meal to help alleviate hunger and poverty.  

Daily participation is a reminder of the reality of 

hunger for millions of our sisters and brothers in the 

world.  As the money accumulates, those 

participating become aware that small, regular acts 

can result in significant responses to hunger and that 

there is great strength in working together with other 

Christians.  We collect this offering on the first 

Sunday of each month.  The funds collected are 

distributed to the Bluffton Community Assistance 

Food Pantry and the Presbyterian Hunger Program. 

  
 

Kids’ Summer Camps Held at Cornerstone of 

Hope Lima; Cost: $100. Register Here. Options: 
 

Building Up Girls: Battling Big Emotions 

K-4
th

 grade 

June 7-11 from 9:00 to10:30 AM 
An exciting five day camp with a unique experience 

of creativity mixed with learning for girls!  Artistic 

expression through drawing, clay, and even LEGOs 

provide a natural vehicle for creativity to flow out of 

girls.  Girls will learn how to express emotions in 

healthy ways, use positive coping skills and calming 

techniques, build confidence and increase empathy 

all while they create! 
 

Building Up Boys: Battling Big Emotions 

K-4
th

 grade 

June 7-11 from 10:45 AM to 12:15 PM 

An exciting five-day camp with a unique experience 

of creativity mixed with learning for boys!  LEGOs 

provide a natural vehicle for creativity to flow out of 

boys.  Boys will learn how to express emotions in 

healthy ways, use positive coping skills and calming 

techniques, build confidence and increase empathy 

all while they create! 
 

Kids Conquering Anxiety: 2
nd

-4
th

 grade 

June 14-18 from 9:00 to 10:30 AM 
This group is for kids who might struggle with 

anxious feelings and thoughts.  The good news is that 

they are not alone and there are numerous hands-on, 

practical, creative ways to help them combat these 

thoughts and emotions in healthy ways! 
 

Resilient Teens Middle School Group: 

5
th

-8
th

 grade 

June 14-18 from 10:45 AM to 12:15 PM 
This group will equip students with education on how 

their brains and bodies are wired to process stress, 

positive coping techniques and how to implement 

them, healthier outlooks and application of strengths 

to daily challenges, strategies to maintain healthy 

friendships, establish social media boundaries and 

live with resiliency! 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001wGtnVXTIf0yZa2YcFCNWpEVVFOy4tTNXD1Bv59eEWT3nDeiSSjX9Y4mTzmGhMlXk0iUE36aOYbmg7AzAABaZDTMERVvjUGOYElbiaY3b-lRV6NHJf4GLlKwDs6r6b1P7si5Kw6indgLzOdzewZEISDPkOdvm6Rhp1qSTfbdmdbHLowNLTOB3dg==&c=wXcr1ccL7Uqoq1GR4ouXW67DrGChXD7PDF6iwgSWlD9yGUNSuYSgEg==&ch=FndmCLt7oLjHGJXe7ngxHkiXiDVPiYnjbcenpVeGmc2nP-3LegW9wA==
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Bluffton Presbyterian Church 

112 N. Main St., P.O. Box 149 

Bluffton, OH 45817 
 

Sunday Worship: 10:15 AM 

Faith Formation: 9:00 AM 
 

OFFICE HOURS 

Pastor: Rev. Karol Farris Schilling 

Phone: XXXXXXXX 

Email: XXXXXXXX 

Primary Work Days: Tuesday – Friday (off Mondays) 

In-Office Hours: Tues & Wed 10:00 am – 1:00 pm 
 

Secretary: Cathy Carroll 

Email: XXXXXXXX 

Office Hours: Tues & Thurs 8:30 am – 12:30 pm 
 

Treasurer: Julia Szabo 

Email: XXXXXXXX 
 

Communications Coordinator: Abigail Gwin 

Email: XXXXXXXX 
 

Faith Formation Intern: Adam Shanaman 

Email: XXXXXXXX 
 

Organists: Jayne McGarrity and Sue Van Eman 

Choir Director: Linda Sycks 

Nursery Helpers: Kori Phipps and Shawna Anderson  

Custodian: Roger Brodman 

2021 Church Officers 

Session 

Clerk of Session – Lori Schmidt 

Buildings & Grounds – Lynda Best 

Faith Formation – Dick McGarrity 

Fellowship – Tom Edwards 

Finance & Stewardship – Clair Winebar 

Mission – Carole Enneking 

Nominating – Sarah Brauen and Tom Edwards 

Personnel – Lori Schmidt 

Worship – Diane Winebar 

Presbytery Commissioner – Lori Schmidt 

Members at Large – Sarah Brauen and Phill Talavinia 
 

Board of Deacons 

Moderator: Chris Hochstetler 

Assistant Moderator: Jana McVetta 

Members: Tanya Best, Craig Bowman,  

Libby McVetta 


